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Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser 
October 1, 2017 

   4:00 pm 
Enjoy a great dinner  

and support our clubhouse.  
Cost is only $9.  

Sign up sheet for dessert donations 
is on the bulletin board. 

Funds raised will be for our Clubhouse  
and our Community improvements. 

Helpers needed, sign up sheet is on the bulletin board. 
Tickets on sale beginning September 4th. 

Contact Doug Smith, 248  921-5170 or 
Christine McNally 248 437-5101 

Flu Shots  
& 

Bake Sale  
Monday, September 18 

9:30am –11:30am  
Once again Ryan Grant from Walgreens has agreed to 
provide an opportunity for our residents to receive their flu 
shot and the pneumococcal vaccines (Prevnar-13 and 
Pneumovax-23) at the convenient location of our club-
house. Bring your insurance cards and Medicare card. 
These vaccines are covered by Medicare.  

Donate a baked item for the Bake Sale.  
Proceeds go to Clubhouse improvements. 
Sign up sheet on the bulletin board for your  

Bake Sale donations.  

September 13, 7pm 
Annual Meeting and  

Board of Directors Election 

Homemade  
spaghetti sauce! 

Buns 

Salad 

Dessert 

Ice tea, Lemonade 

Phase V Clubhouse 



Phase V Board of Directors Meeting 
August 9, 2017 

 

William Charles, President—Absent 
Judy Keeling - Resigned 
Cindy Christiansen, Vice President -Present 
Doug Smith , Treasurer -Present 
Jerrie Valentine,Secretary-Present 
 

18 Members Present 
 

Meeting was called to order by Cindy Christiansen at 1:03 P.M. 
With the pledge allegiance. 
 

Last Months minutes were approved as written. 
Jim from Clearview Property Management read and answered questions on the on the financial report and 
the Monthly management report. Both reports were approved by Board. 
 

We have 3 units currently for sale: 
Arlington Circle #2 for $84,900 
Lexington #3 for $89,000 
Jefferson 68 #6 for $107,900 
 

2 engineers are coming out to try to solve the water problem in the back of units 70 and 71. 
 

Paul Trala will check out the spots planned for additional plantings. This will be done to advert additional 
problems with our sprinklers. Paul will not charge for time spent doing this but as part of his regular 
duties. Thank You Paul for you help and generous giving to our community. 
 
Connie Williams gave the pool report. We had to pay a additional fee of $938.00 for August 9, 2017 
filters an filters and cleaning of pool due to lotion and Long hair tangled inside the traps and drains and fil-
ters. Please, let me again remind all long haired pool Ladies /Children keep your hair pinned up and out of 
the pool. 
 
Peggy Booker questioned How much extra Paul was paid for the month of July. Paul billed a additional 
$4,803.38. Most of the charges were for water heater replacement and various repairs....Paul replaced 
28 sprinkler heads in July. Again the board respects Paul's work ethic and his commitment to Phase 5 mem-
bers. 
 
Ellen Worthy voiced a issue with certain residents using more than 2 parking spaces. Members are assigned 2 
spaces with their purchase of a unit. Should they have 3 vehicles. The 3rd vehicle is Not to be stored in a 
“Guest “ spot. They are for GUESTS who visit our members. 
 
It was also explained to members that this Board discusses but does not vote on items without discussion dur-
ing General meetings. Nothing is done in a secret and under wraps way. We try, except for members delin-
quencies, and conflicts between members, to maintain a policy of keeping everyone as informed on any and 
all actions taken by this board. Please keep in mind that it is YOUR right to full discloser of any action this 
board takes on behalf of ALL of our members. 
 
Please be advised that research is ongoing regarding the feasibility of converting over to the more economical 
vinyl siding on those units that are still wood covered. Progress on this matter will be be presented at the 
September meeting. Thank everyone for your patience on our ability to resolve this to the mutual benefit of 
all members. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Cindy Christiansen, Vice President 
Jerrie Valentine, Secretary 
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Clubhouse Committee Meeting Notes August 8, 2017 
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Started at 9: 30. Gloria presented her treasurers report. John McGraw has helped her acclimate 
in to this big job, which he did so well for so long! Ad monies are rolling in. We are switching to 
Co America bank in the future! Dorothy reported that there were 72 people in attendance in July 
for our coffee hour. The sewing circle will be repairing chairs in the clubhouse if you'd like to help 
Wednesdays at 10:30.  
 

Ticket sales are going well for our annual corn roast, ticket numbers are getting low. Cut off is 
August 12 th. Peggy reported that she gave 23 tickets to new neighbors with 2 that didn't re-
spond, Peggy further reported that the sprinklers on 11 mile are hitting the signs for the corn 
roast if someone could check that out. Evelyn Rouse has beautifully completed the signs for the 
corn roast as usual! Thank you Evelyn!  
 

A volunteer sign up sheet has been posted for helpers and clean up crew for corn roast in the 
clubhouse, please help out!! Doug and Diane Smith will do the purchasing for this event! 
 

People using the clubhouse must clean up after their events. In addition Pool Parties, etc., will 
need to go through Connie Williams or Deb Staebler for permissions on availabilities.  
Jack has a couple clients who wish to place ads in newsletter and sign up. 
 

Garden Walk has ten participants, for our Annual Courtyaed Walk tour, call Judy Keeling. 
Medical supply closet is accepting items, Judy donated some things to people's in need and now 
we are rebuilding supplies. 
 

Peggy suggested a sign in sheet for person borrowing equipment, what you take, and the date 
borrowed, so we can track their users. 
 

Bulletin boards have changed. Small board is for upcoming events, other is for general info. If 
selling anything you have 1 month to sell it, before ads are taken down so old ads aren't left up. 
  

Potomac Clubhouse hosts a Casino night periodically as per Bruce's arrangements, its been sug-
gested we either ask if phase V could do these trips with them and split costs or start a similar 
event. 
Suggestion box is now up to left of the podium. 
 

Upcoming Events are:  Flu and Pneumonia shots, which Jane Severn will set up! Health and 
Wellness clinic is being discussed for a later date at this time and you'll be kept posted on this 
popular event. 
 

Doug and Diane Smith will host a Spaghetti Dinner, with Diane whipping up a delicious home-
made sauce, date is October 1st. 
October 28th, a Silent Auction will be held as a fundraiser, bids will be taken on donated goods. 
Nov.5 th, We will decorate the clubhouse and have a Potluck dinner! Everyone is invited. 
Nov.11 th, We will have a craft show at the clubhouse, come and see things made by your tal-
ented neighbors!! Contact Connie if you would like to have a table. 
 

Laura Meyers will again be hosting our annual New Years Eve Party, since she's done such a 
great job in all the years she's hostessed it!! 
 

Connie, is planning a lot of fund raising events to benefit beautiful Phase V clubhouse!!  
 

Laura suggested that phone numbers should be posted for board and clubhouse officers for resi-
dential inquiries. 
 

There will be a list of new residents to add to the 2016 directory available at the Corn Roast. 
Meeting adjourned at 10:55 



Thanks to everyone who filled in their survey form at our recent Corn Roast.We have analyzed 
the information given to us.  This enables us to determine areas of interest for future planning.  
We really are listening to residents, which will be evident in the rollout of events going forward. 
 
Our New Neighbor Welcome Corn Roast was a success.   We had a good crowd and everyone 
seemed to be enjoying themselves, while I learned to use the microphone.  Hopefully new resi-
dents now can feel included and ready to participate in activities at our Clubhouse. 
 
Debra and I again want to sincerely thank all the many residents who came to help us, both be-
forehand with shopping and preparation as well as afterwards with the cleanup.  It was espe-
cially gratifying to experience the outpouring of support!! 
 
Sincerely, 
Connie Williams, Clubhouse Chair 

Craft Show Scheduled For November 11, 2017 
Get ready, get set …. For the Annual Phase V Craft Show. We expect more crafters this 
year. Lunch will be available for purchase. This advance notice is to give everyone time to 
prepare your goods.  

To reserve your table call Connie Williams at 248 437-1987. Reserve early!  

Letter from the Clubhouse Chair 
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Phone numbers for residents are available in the Phone Directory. For your convenience listed 
below are a few numbers.  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
President                 Bill Charles   248 486-5503   
Vice President         Cindy Christiansen  248 446-6181  
CLUBHOUSE COMMITTEE 
Chairperson            Connie Williams  248 437-1987  
Co-Chairperson  Debra Staebler  734 417-2569 
Rentals  Katy Kay   248 207-7348 
MEDICAL CLOSET Judy Keeling 734 972-0066, Yvonne Johnson 248 403-6336 
BENEVOLENT FUND COMMITTEE Char Elliott & Judy Keeling Death Notices  231-818-0162 

We were so excited to get the surveys at the Corn Roast. We look forward to having some fun 
events. Watch next months newsletter to see the results of the survey.   

BIBLE STUDY RESUMES SEPTEMBER 8 in Clubhouse. 
Bible Study resumes the  2nd and 4th Fridays of the month, beginning September 8 at 7 PM. All 
are welcome. Frank Severn will be teaching the Bible using the book BEGINNING WITH GOD. 
The author, James Sire, says the book " offers a basic introduction to the foundational truths 
held by Christians at all times and in all places.  We  have singing, prayer for each other and Bi-
ble Study from 7PM-8PM. then food and fellowship until about 9PM. 



Pool Updates 

Board of Directors elections are September 13th.  
* * * * * * 
Our neighbor, Kathleen Dowd, was a hero to a little baby chipmunk this 
past June by scooping it out of the pool saving its little life.  
* * * * * * 
Are you interested in joining a group to play Mah Jongg? Contact Cathy 
Cresci at cc131@comcast.net or 215 360-7392. 
* * * * * * 
Watch for the puzzle corner in the Clubhouse. We are going to set up a 
puzzle for everyone to work on through the winter months. Enjoy! 
* * * * * * 
Clubhouse Rentals Contact Katy Kay at 248 207-7348 to reserve the 
Clubhouse for your special event. 
* * * * * * 
The library is taking donations of newer released books and DVD’s. No 
VHS tapes please.  If you have a book case that you would like to donate 
contact Rose.  
* * * * * * 
Our Newsletter is available online at ColonialAcresPhaseV.com 

Bits & Pieces 

Page 5 

Birthdays &  
              Anniversaries 
We wish all those with a Septem-
ber birthday a very happy and 
healthy year.  
If you would like to volunteer to 
keep this list current then we will 
revive this posting, contact Connie 
or Debra. 

With the days getting shorter and darkness coming earlier, the pool will 
close at 8pm for the last couple of weeks. 
 

As the swim season wraps up Katy and I reminisce on the fun and comical 
times we have had. It was so enjoyable meeting and getting to know so 
many great people. This position is a great way to have a very therapeutic morning experience. I 
enjoyed the calming mornings sweeping the pool and the quiet serenity of closing the pool at 
night. It was interesting to see what would show up in the skimming filters!  
 

This position is a great way to do your part for our community. We do want to pass the baton of 
this position due to other responsibilities we have taken on. We understand the hesitancy to com-
mit to a season like this but it did work out for us alternating weeks. Also, we both will be willing  
to act as your back up so you will have a chance to get away. Now is a good time to get an idea 
of what this position requires. If you are interested contact Katy or Debra, we will show you what 
this position involves.  
 

Pool is closed September 15th . Last day to swim is the 14th. Summers Final Splash Pool Party, 
Saturday September 9th. Fun starts at 7:00pm. Bring a dish to pass.  BYOD...Bring your own 
drinks! {No glass containers in the pool area), 

Pool News:  Seasons End 

Bulletin Board Notice 
Check out the Bulletin Board. There is great information posted. See what’s happening. There is 
an area to post your items for sale or free, or post an item you are looking for. Items may be 
posted for one month when signed and dated. Please do not remove items from the board if they 
are not yours. Clubhouse Chair and Co-Chair will manage the boards. 

In Memory 
Dolores Kubicz  July 26, 2017 
Val Tykoski        July 27, 2017 
Nancy Vermillion Aug. 13,2017 

Janet O’Neil would like to thank 
all those who sent condolences 
for the loss of her husband Len. 

Tony & Angie Spitzig  would like  
to thank those who gave in many 
ways during his recent recovery. 



Needlework Group 

Sunshine Corner 
Help bring a ray of sunshine to a neighbor who may need a warm word 
and kind thought. These wonderful women will send a card to lift the spir-

its of those who have not been feeling up to par. But you have to help by letting them know who 
has been feeling poorly, had an operation or a medical treatment. Call Dottie Saunders at       
248 446-4005 or Faith Phee at 313 418-0067. These lovely ladies will be happy to send a nice 
card of kindness to our residents as requested. 
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Dot’s Recipe 
Overnight French Toast 

 

1cup brown sugar    3 eggs  
1/2 cup butter    1 cup Milk 
2 Tbsp. Karo corn syrup    2 large Granny Smith Apples sliced  medium 
1 tsp. vanilla     9 slices day old French bread  
       (some times I use Italian bread) 
 

In a small sauce pan cook butter, sugar & Karo syrup. Stirring constantly until thickens about 3 to 
5 minutes.  Pour this into a 9 x13 dish. Arrange apples on top. Beat eggs, milk & vanilla together. 
Slice bread into 3/4" slices. Poke holes in bread with fork. Dip into egg. Place in dish & bake un-
covered for 35 to 45 minutes. Sometimes I sprinkle cinnamon on top. 

This Wednesday morning group meets at 10am in the Clubhouse. There 
are many different types of projects worked on at this gathering. Every-

thing from crochet, knitting, cross stitch, quilting, and hand sewing. If you want to learn a needle-
craft and need help getting started this group is the one to join. This fun and interesting group 
have great conversations while stitching away. Come join this enjoyable mid week gathering. 

Silent Auction 
October 28, 2017 

7:00 PM 
 

Enjoy a fun time bidding on a wide arrange of wonderful donated items.  Not only will 
there be a fun night of bidding; there is going to be a wonderful selection of favorite fall 
pies. Come for dessert, some cider or coffee and sit back and enjoy the fun. 
 

This event is being held to raise funds for improvements to our Clubhouse and grounds.  
 

Watch the newsletter to see what awesome items are being collected from our local 
businesses. One item already donated is an hand quilted heirloom quilt. This beautiful quilt 
is being donated by our own master quilter Evelyn Rouse.  Evelyn has made hundreds of 
hand quilted quilts over her lifetime. They are the most beautiful things you have ever 
seen.  
 

If you have a talent and would like to donate a piece of your art please contact the Chair 
or Co-Chair. Nothing is too small as we will be combining some items for fun baskets.  
 



  Say Hello To... 

Library News Check It Out! 
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Please note, fireworks and firecrackers are not allowed 
in the City of South Lyon or Colonial Acres Phase V, 
outside the allotted holiday times.  To assist in the en-
forcement of this State law please contact our local po-
lice if there are fireworks being let off near your condo. 

Neighborhood Watch 

Kim’s Corner 

There is no charm equal to tenderness of heart.  Jane Austen 

Annual Courtyard Walk a HUGE Success 
A group of 15 walked the tour to see 13 courtyards. There were snacks and drinks en-
joyed along with some lovely banjo music on the way. Eighty dollars was raised by do-
nations for next year’s gardens. This was such an enjoyable event Judy was asked by 
many to repeat this event again. Hopefully we can expand the walk next year to include 
yours. There were so many beautiful flowers, bushes and deck ideas. A really big thank 
you to the home owners that allowed us to see their gorgeous courtyards. A really BIG 
thank you to Judy and Marge for all the work planning this event. It was a huge hit! 

Check out our great selection. But don’t worry about checking it out. Just 
take it, enjoy it and return it. That’s how it works for books and movies. 
Rose would like to add one more book shelf to our library. If you have 
one that is the same size as our current shelves and would like to do-
nate it please contact Rose.  

SOLD 62070 Arlington Circle #2 $84,900  

SOLD 25635 Lexington Dr Bldg 70 #5 $98,000  

SOLD 25449 Concord Lane Bldg 53 #4 $105,000  

SOLD 61957 Ticonderoga Dr Bldg 80 #2 $113,000  

PEND 25916 Lexington Dr Bldg 96 #3 $85,000  

PEND 62401 Raleigh Ct Bldg 101 #1 $86,000  

PEND 25126 Jefferson Ct. Bldg 63 #1 $93,500  

PEND 25691 Lexington Dr Bldg 72 #2 $94,900  

PEND 61710 Williamsburg Dr Unit#5 $100,000  

PEND 25113 Jefferson Ct Bldg 68 #6 $107,900  

ACTIVE 62402 Raleigh Ct Bldg 97 #5 $95,000  

Ron Chapiewski, 25831 Lexington,  
734 891-1845 

Welcome your new neighbors with a kind greeting. 

We live in a very caring community. Our Be-
nevolent Fund provides a bit of comfort when 
things are down. Please contact Judy Keeling 
or Char Elliot with death notices of residents 
in Phase V. Call 231 818-0162 

Benevolent Fund 
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Smile in the mirror.  
Do that every morning and you'll 
start to see a big difference in 
your life. Yoko Ono 
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‘Tis the Season For Fall Color Tours            
By Bill Semion 
 

Last year, we talked about fall festivals in Septem-
ber. So, why not get out of your recliner, turn off the 
TV, and head out to view some spectacular fall 
scenery, courtesy of Mother Nature and the 20-
million-acres-plus of Michigan’s forests. And, maybe 
attend a festival or other event along the way. 
 

Sugar maple, beech and yellow birch, are some of 
the most colorful. 
 

Forests cover more than 51 percent of the state, and 
if you’ve got the time—and most of us do—it’s time 
to plan a trip to witness the annual change. 
 

Here are a couple of worthwhile fall tours, starting 
with the western Upper Peninsula, where the colors 
change first, starting this month. 
 

One of my faves is a trip to Porcupine Mountains 
State Park near Ontonagon. The 60,000-acre park 
has great overlooks, especially at Lake of the 
Clouds, affording an excellent look at our largest 
state park. 
 

From there, head north to Copper Harbor on U.S. 41 
to overnight at the beautiful Keweenaw Mountain 
Lodge, at the tip of the Keweenaw Peninsula. On the 
way, pass through the Keweenaw Peninsula Na-
tional Historical Park, home of the former Quincy 
Mine, which tunnels thousands of feet under you. 
You can even ride in part way on an underground 
tour. The western U.P.’s color usually is a peak from 
mid-September to early October. The closer you are 
to the warming effects of water, the later the show 
develops. 

 

37th Annual South Lyon Depot Day  
September 9, 2017  

10am – 5pm 
Witch’s Hat Museum in McHattie Park 

On the way east, stop at the Michigan Iron Industry 
Museum on the way back east in Negaunee, outside 
Marquette, which is the next region to see fall color, 
usually peaking in late September to mid-October. 
Continue heading east through Marquette along MI-
28 to Tahquamenon Falls State Park near Paradise. 
A great brewpub near the falls for lunch or dinner 
leads to a short walk to the lip of the largest, the Up-
per Falls. 
 

Accommodations are in Newberry, or push on to St. 
Ignace for more places to sleep. Fall color’s peak 
usually arrives there around early October. Hop a 
boat to Mackinac Island and overnight at Grand Ho-
tel, where there are always some good fall vacation 
packages. 
 

Back on the mainland, get off the freeway and drive 
south on U.S. 23 along the Lake Huron shore. Duck 
inland along M-55, or continue south through the 
vacation towns of Alpena, Harrisville, Oscoda, the 
Tawases, and the Au Sable River National Scenic 
Byway near Oscoda, and Silver Valley near East 
Tawas. 
 

Time your tour to fall’s peak, there usually around 
late September to mid-October. Or, head south on I-
75 back towards your recliner around Oct. 6-10 for 
what’s usually a spectacular fall color show between 
Mackinaw City and Bay City. 
 

Lots of fall color tour information is available online, 
including local towns offering their own tours, and 
even Owosso’s Michigan Steam Railroading Insti-
tute’s color tour by rail, Oct. 7 from Kalkaska to Pe-
toskey, and Oct. 14 from Mount Pleasant to Cadillac. 
And, hopefully, return!  You’ll get back just in time to 
pick up some cider at Erwin Orchards in South Lyon. 
Call on the rail trips—989-725-9464. 

Festival dates  
September 22nd, 23rd & 24th, 2017 
Friday (PM), Saturday and Sunday. 

 

For 33 years, just as the weather turns crisp, hun-
dreds of volunteers come together to carry out this 
beloved community event. The heart of Pumpkinfest 
has been it's non-profit games and booths.  

POTOMAC COURT CLUBHOUSE EVENTS 
SEPTEMBER 2017 
BING0 - 13thand27th 

Euchre Tournament - 8thand 22nd  

6:00 DINNER 7:00 CARDS 
DISH-TO-PASS & $5.00 DONATION FOR PRIZES 

PASTA DINNER - 27th 5:00 DONATION 
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Building number and unit number optional 

What Events would you like to see at the 
Clubhouse? 

Tell us what events you would like to see held in our 
Clubhouse. Cut this out and place your suggestion in the 
new “Suggestion Box” in the Clubhouse.  

————————–——————
———————–———————
———————–———————
———————–——————— 
———————–———————
—————–————————— 

Clubhouse Rentals & 
Events 

Saturday, September 16 R 

Sunday, October 1  
Spaghetti Dinner 

Saturday, October 28  
Silent Auction 

Sunday, November 5 
Decorate Clubhouse  

& Chili Dinner 

Saturday, November 11  
Craft Show 

Sunday, December 3 R 

Saturday, December 9 R 

Saturday, December 16 R 

Sunday, December 17 R 

Saturday, December 23 R 

Sunday, December 24 R 

Monday, December 25 R 

Saturday, December 30 R 

Sunday, December 31 
New Years  Eve Party 

Saturday, November 18 R 

R = Rental 

The Suggestion/Comment box is up and work-
ing. There were comments in the box from the 
August newsletter. We are so pleased to get 
your comments. We love to hear from you. In re-

sponse to those submissions; The omission of phone 
numbers on the front page panel was in error, they have 
returned.  
Regarding the Birthday & Anniversary list. Previously there 
were many complaints on the list not being current, listing 
individuals that had passed on. This was hurtful for those 
grieving family members. If someone will step forward to 
manage this list we will post it. If you are willing to do this 
contact Chair or Co-Chair. 
The word search was not able to make the last issue due 
to lack of room. It is a part of the newsletter that many en-
joy. The word search will continue to be included, it may 
only occasionally be omitted for lack of room.  
Please contact Chair or Co-Chair if you would like some-
thing relevant to our community in the newsletter. Our goal 
is to make this newsletter an informative piece notifying 
you of what is happening in our neighborhood.  We do 
want to share the Who, What, Where and When. 
Thank you for the submissions.  

Note Regarding  
Clubhouse Purchasing 
Clubhouse purchases need 
to be preapproved. Receipts 
for reimbursement need to 
be approved by Chair or Co-
Chair. Please bring receipts 
to monthly Clubhouse meet-
ings for reimbursement.  
 
Receipts need to be turned 
in quickly after events so 
items can be attributed to 
proper event and provide 
informative balance sheets. 





William Charles 
Biography 

I am Bill Charles and a candidate for reelection to your Board of Directors.  I have served the last two years represent-
ing the members of Colonial Acres.  I served the first year as the Finance Officer, and the last year, as your President. 
I am a retired Police Officer from the City of Novi.   I had a very successful career in Law Enforcement and still serve 
the Novi Police Department as an Instructor in their Community Emergency Response Team, CERT program. 
In addition to my work as a Police Officer I have served 40 years in the Civil Air Patrol, United States Air Force Auxil-
iary.  I currently hold the rank of Colonel and serve as an advisor to the Michigan Wing Commander.  During my 40 
years I have served as a Squadron Commander, Wing Commander, Region Commander, National Inspector General, 
Equal Opportunity Officer and National Comptroller.  As a region commander I was responsible for over 1,000 person-
nel, 50 aircraft, 100 ground vehicles and a million dollar budget spread over six states.  I also served 14 years on the 
National Board and Executive Committee of Civil Air Patrol and also holding the position of Comptroller where I was 
responsible for a yearly budget of just under $75 Million and an inventory of over $100 Million in funds and assets.  That 
gave me the experience of working with a very diverse nationwide board of a large non-profit corporation and also a 
Federal Auxiliary of the United States Air Force. 
As a member of your board I conducted a short historical study of the budget and discovered that for many years the 
budget was overspent in most years.  To cover these expenses, past boards, borrowed money from what is known as 
the reserve fund.  This is a fund that is for emergency.  Understand that I am not being critical of these past boards be-
cause they faced many repairs to an ageing facility.  However, these funds were spent down to very low levels.  As a 
board we made a critical decision to set a budget and live within that budget.  I am proud to say that with the help of our 
Property Manager we have been able to start rebuilding our reserve funds.  As your President I ended the practice of 
taking votes in closed session and moved all votes on issues to sessions open to the general membership.  I also 
started the use of “Roberts Rules of Order” for our meetings.  I have also made myself available at all times to members 
who needed last minute approval for various projects.  I have also responded when members have called with emer-
gency situations.  In addition I have made myself available to discuss any issue with the members and take their con-
cerns to the board. 
I believe that as a board member my job is to not only serve the current needs of our members but to look at the future 
of Colonial Acresand work to make long term changes for the betterment of all residents.  I am further committed to be-
ing a good steward of your hard earned money paid to support the community.   I am committed to serve and will give 
my all to the role as your representative. 

Phillip Garlow 
62401 Raleigh Court, Unit 2 

Building 101-2 
 

I was asked if I would like to apply for one of the openings on the board.  I thought about the things I have seen since I 
purchased my unit in 2015 and talking with other residents and felt that for the most part while things are running well 
there are other issues that could be done differently.  Being 58 I would like to see a more updated approach in some 
aspects of living here such as internet and television options, update the older buildings to vinyl as well as getting a 
possibly younger perspective and in joining the board I hope to make that happen. 
 

I moved from Walled Lake to Texas in 1980 and moved back in June of 2015 to be closer to my parents who have been 
residents of Phase V for over 20 years.  I purchased my unit in August of 2015 and have been working to make it over 
to the home my wife and I will retire in.  I have been working for Reddy Ice Corporation based in Dallas for the past 29 
years running their computer system as their Data Operations Manager and continue to do so from my home. 

 

Important Date 
September 13, 7pm 
Annual Meeting and  

Board of Directors Election 
Following are nominee bio’s for open positions on the Board of 

Directors for Colonial Acres Phase V. 



Katy Kay 248 207-7348 

 

Precision Painting 
Interior & Exterior 
Deck Restoration 

Faux Finishes 
Power washing 

Call Lisa for FREE estimates 

734 444-8084 
 









 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Listing   
25916 Lexington unit 3  89,900 
2 Bedroom 2 Full Bath, Large master 
suite, First floor Laundry 
finished lower level /with Fireplace, Bed-
room and Bath 2+ Parking 

SOLD 

62402 Raleigh Ct. #5  $95,000 
Very well cared for Original Owner 55+ Community 
Condo is a gem. Kitchen is open to Living Room and 
Dining Room with Cathedral Ceilings. Large master 
Suite with a Doorwall to quiet and serene Patio. 
Finished Lower Level with Fireplace, Full Bath   
















